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Angelus Letter

22 April 2020

Wednesday of the Second Week of Easter

Dear Parish Family,

It is with cautious optimism that I read the about the possible partial lifting of the Stay at Home executive order this morning.  What exactly it will look like has yet to be determined but it appears as though some clarification will be made in the next day or so.  The bishops of Ohio are expecting to have enough new information by Friday for them to meet (virtually) and provide us with new directives.  Once that becomes clear, we will have to decide how we can best safely implement what is handed down to the parish level.

I envision that the implementation of it on Mull Avenue will require some amount of boots on the ground.  It will be more than simply opening our doors and filling up the pews.  Thank you to those who have been calling in to help out as ushers.  You are going to be instrumental in the safe and welcoming reuniting of our parish community.   For those who can still volunteer as ushers (I think we will need more at the beginning of this process until we get completely back to normal) please call Cathy Sivec at (330) 836-2233.

SCHOOL & PSR

One thing we do seem to know is that our day school and our parish school of religion will not be returning to in-classroom sessions this spring.  I hope that our PSR students continue their religious education at home and we hope to explore ways to make this time up for you next year.

Dear 8th graders at the day school, my heart aches particularly for you.  One of the things that I love about this community is that people are as attached to our grade school here as others are attached to their high school or even college.  There are such tight bonds that are forged through your time in the halls of St. Sebastian Parish School.  We don’t want you simply to drift away from the school at the end of the year as you prepare for high school, so once we know what’s what, plans will be put into place to try and find a way to celebrate you and your class.

The Mass at which we recognize our scholarship earners, the “Pass it On” Mass, graduation, the opportunity to attend the Steubenville Youth Conference, the trip to Washington D.C., these are some of our “Rites of Passage” that many of your parents and grandparents have experienced here and we hope to do something to make up for at least part of it.

For the rest of our students, most things are merely delayed (such as First Communion), not cancelled and hopefully you will have a chance to do it again next year (like the trip to Steubenville.)  Thank you for your Terrier understanding, patience and diligent attention to your studies.

OTHER GENERAL GOINGS ON

FLOWERS:  A report on the flower sale in the St. Sebastian brick parking lot was just emailed  to me.  It will be a little shot in the arm financially for the parish.  Thank you for patronizing this event!

SCHOOL DESKS & CHAIRS:  Many of you took advantage of our school desk & chair give away to help us clear out our storage spaces.  Thank you especially to those who made donations!  Every little bit helps!  A special thanks to Cathy Sivec and Terry Tolson who stood outside in the snow to help people get their furniture.  If you missed out and still want a desk, please call Cathy Sivec at (330) 836-2233.

MOWERS:  I can’t believe this cold whether we have been having!  It was a sure sign of spring yesterday when our lawns were mowed for the first time.  It is almost May!  Maybe it will stop snowing now!

THE FUTURE OF LIVE-STREAMING

Nothing can compare to being present at Mass with the company of fellow Sebastianites, but sometimes it is impossible.  We have a serious obligation to be present at Mass every Sunday but it is not an absolute obligation.  If you are sick or in quarantine or traveling to a place where there is no access to Mass, there is no binding obligation.  But for those who absolutely cannot come to Mass, it is a blessing to have one of our EMHC bring the Eucharist to them and to have Mass available on television and on the Internet.

In the past, those Masses have been from “somewhere else.”  It may be broadcasted from a television studio or from some chapel whose ministry is to broadcast daily Masses.  Until recently this was not a ministry of our parish although we had looked into it at one point and decided against it mostly because of the cost involved.

Now we are partially invested in live-streaming.  It will never be a substitute for attending Mass especially once we are able to return to the pews, but it might be a greater comfort for those who absolutely cannot be here; to be able to at least watch and pray along with a Mass “broadcasted” from St. Sebastian (and to visit and see what’s going on if you are wintering in Florida!)

So, here’s the thing:  If we are going to continue in the future, an investment would need to be made. Some of our equipment is simply borrowed and obviously we cannot live with wires extending from my office and Fr. Simone’s bedroom running through the rectory and over to the church.  Plus, we would have to train a whole new volunteer group to run it! In essence, a more permanent camera set-up would have to be put in place rather than sticking a tripod in the middle of the main aisle.  Fortunately, Ian Kelly has been looking into the feasibility and cost of improving as well as expanding our current operations. If you are interested in making a donation toward this investment to purchase the necessary equipment, please contact Kathy Holaday in the Foundation Office (330-803-0667).

All this means I need to hear from you if you think that this is something that is truly needed at this parish.  Is it worth our time and resource investment or is that better spent elsewhere?  I think it was a very great thing during the Stay at Home mandate, but I have little grasp on how important it might be for the future.  If you would like to weigh in, send me an email at fathervalencheck@gmail.com, call Cathy Sivec at the rectory (330) 836-2233 or contact someone from Parish Council and give your input.  

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep these persons and all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:  Tim & Linda Beringer, Elizabeth Clark, Cyndy Cook, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Stan Kennedy, Mary Kay McCarron, Raymond McCarron, Shawn McCarron, Jill Morganwick, Kathleen O’Hearn, Pamela Oliver, Frances Sawaya, John Schultz, Harry Schwab, Marilyn Spallino, Don Snyder, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.

 

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.
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Glorious Saint Sebastian, you who had
great courage, help us to be winesses
of Jesus before this unbelieving world
as you have brought others to Chrit
Help us to have the love of neighbor
that you had and to give ou lives for
our brothers, even in difficulies and
dangers.

Help us to have faith i the pains of ife
as you endured cruel maryrdom.
Protect al soldies, miltary and police.
against every danger in their work.
Protect all nations against wars,
hunger and pestience.

Intercede for the grace that  need.

[Mention your ntention here...]
Amen.




